
2014-2015 
Annual-End-Of-Year Report 

 
 

 

Committee Name: HVAC 

Chairperson:    Kitty Howard 

List of members:  Lou Lucero, Kitty Howard, Bin Ellett, Lee Richey, Chris Johns, Steve Holiday, 

Gus Bauder, Richard Savage, Robbie Robinson 

Dates of meetings: Fall meeting was held on November 12th, no spring meeting, letter sent 

out instead. 

Accomplishments:  Will have 5 certificate graduates this spring that are taking spring classes, 

1 AAS graduate in spring classes, and 1 AAS graduate from the fall semester. Giving the Esco   

“HEAT” entry level exam and their “Heat”core competency exam. Will study the results and 

decide if these are proper exams for the HVAC students or if another should be looked for. 

Gave EPA certification exam for mid-terms and result were disappointing. Giving retests and 

will study the results for best approach. Recruitment at the GenTex fair went well. Had 

several high school student express keen interest in the program.  

Recommendations: Have not received any feedback from advisory members concerning 

spring update letter, so assume no news is good news.  

Membership suggestions:  Keep having the students work on the basics. 

Agendas, exhibits and minutes posted to Vernon College web site address:  
http://www.vernoncollege.edu/CollegeEffectiveness/Committees.aspx 
 

Submitted by:  Scott McClure 
 

Date submitted: 5-5-2015 
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